
Written comments submitted by: 

 

Terry L Waddell 

315 SE 14th Place 

Canby, Oregon 97013 

terrylwaddell@gmail.com 

 

Regarding:  City File No: 21-01; Appeal of Planning Commission Denial of Memory Care 

Facility; 1300 S Ivy St. (DR 20-03 & CUP 20-02); Hearing June 2, 2021, 7:30pm 

 

My concern about this memory care facility is: 

 

1.  The number of vehicles going in and out of the property, i.e., staff, visitors and vendors. 

 

2.  Adding more traffic to an already busy intersection. 

 

3.  The lack of adequate parking on the memory care site. 

 

I attended a Zoom meeting last fall put on by AKS Engineering & Forestry (no City/ 

County staff were present) and told them that until the Covid virus is under control and traffic on 

Ivy and 13th returns to normal they will not be able to do an accurate traffic study.  When 

students return to school full-time and workers return to their workplaces, this intersection and 

surrounding streets will once again become very congested.  The school buses servicing Canby 

and North Marion Schools travel 13th all day long.  Parents drop off and pick children up at 

Ackerman and Lee Schools.  These schools are hubs for youth sports and jamborees along with 

events like the record flea market often creating a shortage of parking causing participants to 

park in surrounding neighborhoods. 

 

Two other high traffic businesses are located at this intersection, the swim center and senior 

center. 

 

I am asking the planners and City Council to please allow for adequate on-site parking when 

approving new construction.  Please don't let our neighborhoods become parking lots for 

businesses that didn't allocate enough space on their own property to provide for their 

needs.  Carefully consider the existing congestion at this intersection before adding to it. 

 

Thank you 

 

Terry Waddell 
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